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Memorandum for Record:  Occupancy on the VA Grounds

Date:  December 16, 2011

Dec 2004 - Jul 2010 - Occupied office space in Bldg 6 and later Bldg 4 under a memorandum of understanding with the Wisconsin Department of Veterans Affairs (WDVA), who had a formal leasing agreement with the federal VA (VA), which was terminated at request of WDVA effective July 31, 2011.

 
Aug 2010 - Aug 9, 2011 - Occupied office space in Bldg 4 under a verbal agreement with the VA, pending approval of a formal sharing agreement.  The VA received the approval of the terms of the sharing agreement in the summer of 2011.  Our office was notified verbally at that time of the VA's decision to not go forward with the agreement.  Subsequently, we received written notice of requirement to vacate within 120 days, or no later than Dec 9, 2011.  The reason given was the VA needed the space for medical reasons, which exception was contained within the language of the proposed sharing agreement.  (The vacate date was subsequently extended to Dec 31, 2011, and most recently, and finally, to Jan 13, 2012.)

 
Since receiving notice, I explored a number of alternative sites for our operation, including county facilities at 27th/Wells and 1220 Vleit St.  These sites had problems with accessibility, availability, parking, and cost.

 
My first priority was to find a location as close to the VA grounds as possible, since it is a place that attracts a large number of veterans on a daily basis, and makes our office available to provide services.   As distance from the VA grounds increases, our ability to serve area veterans and their families is diminished.  (The last 7 weeks we were located in the courthouse in 2004, our average weekly customer count was 39.  In the first year on the VA grounds, the average weekly count doubled.)

 
We settled on an office location at 6419 W. Greenfield, about 10 blocks directly west of the VA grounds, on the bus route that also stops at the VA.  By mid-October, I had negotiated the conditions of a proposed lease, subject to clearance by Corporation Counsel, and approval by the County Executive and the Board of Supervisors.

 
At that time, a decision was made to make one more effort to remain on the VA grounds, and further processing of the lease was put on hold.  The offices of Senator Kohl and Congresswoman Gwen Moore were engaged to assist us.  Over the weeks a series of conversations ensued that culminated in a meeting with the local VA Hospital Director on December 2, 2011, at which time we were informed that there would be no reconsideration of continued occupancy on the VA grounds.

 
Because of time constraints, we are now in the situation of having to get the lease cleared and approved through the various agencies of county government, while simultaneously going forward and committing ourselves to the modification of the office space on Greenfield Ave, the cost of which will be amortized into our leasing costs.  

 

We appreciate the understanding and support of the Board of Supervisors in the process of having 

the leasing arrangement approved in an expeditious manner.
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